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Happy New Year 

As this is our first Newsletter of 2011 it gives me great 
pleasure to send all our members my best wishes for 
the New Year. 
We are currently working to complete our remaining 
programme for the year and it is anticipated that, once 
again, we will be enjoying another year of interesting 
talks and events, with one or two trips thrown in for 
good measure. 

First time ever … 

the December Inter-Society Quiz had to be postponed 
because of Snow and Icy conditions in early 
December! - Climate Change!! 
Proposed new date for the quiz will be our APRIL 
meeting, Thursday 7th  - 2 weeks before Easter. Please 
put a note in your “new” diaries as your support will be 
needed. 

January 2011 Meeting 

Fingers crossed, tonight will be our Members’ Photo-
graphic Evening and Competition. We missed out last 
year due to the snow! 
Everyone has the opportunity to show pictures that will 
entertain, amuse and/or educate their fellow members. 

Our thanks to David Doulton for bringing along his 
Digital Projector this evening, for us to use as 
necessary. 

New Year Lunch 

Looking forward to this on Saturday January 15th. 
Thank you to Maureen for organising this yearly get 
together at the Blue Haze Restaurant. 

February Meeting 

At the meeting on Thursday 3rd February 2011, Alan 
and Jane Inder will give us a presentation on the 
“Talyllyn Railway”. This will be an interesting 
evening. We are due an update: July 2003 was the last 
talk the Society had. 

Request for Help 

About the request in the December Newsletter. I don’t 
know about the “senior colleagues” of the Society, but 
I recall the Timber Merchants by Northam Bridge as  
W M Howards. 

Society Burgees 

These are available at £12.50 each or £13.50 posted. 
Contact Angela, Club Secretary (details on back page). 

Alan Rose 

Chairman’s Column 
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THE long expected plans to develop the historic 
Aldermaston Wharf on the Kennet & Avon Canal have 
now been submitted.  
These plans are for the construction of three terraces of 
houses that will be built on the wharf area, but to 
appease the Kennet & Avon Trust the developers have 
agreed to restore the visitor centre and toll house. 

Commercial venture 

This is another commercial venture between British 
Waterways and the developers H2O, with British 
Waterways stating the plans have been undertaken 
following extensive consultation with local residents, 
Padworth Parish Council, the Kennet & Avon Canal 
Canal Trust and English Heritage. 
Aiden Johnson-Hugill, Development Manager for H2O 
states: 
"Our consultation has been a major help in informing 
and shaping the plans and we believe we have been 
able to address most of the issues raised. Our aim has 
always been to create a high quality development that 
retains the spirit of the historic area and the site's 
heritage." 

Mixture of heights 

Each house will have its own private garden space, 
both front and rear, as well as external storage space. 
The buildings will be arranged in three individual 
terraces and will be a mixture of heights ranging from 
2.5 storeys to 1.5 storeys. 
When the plans were first raised, objector Joan Dronal 
felt that: 

"There will soon be nothing left on the Kennet & Avon 
as all the wharfs are being sold off.  Talk about selling 
the family silver, it's not in it." 

Many objections 

There have been many objection to the loss of the 
wharf, with Ian Farthing, one objector remarking: 
"It was all cooked-up between the canal trust and the 
companies, as the trust objected strongly but were 
'bribed' by the promise of its visitor centre having a 
makeover. Turncoats are what they are." 
Mike Rodd of the Kennet and Avon Canal Trust stated:  
"We initially had several reservations about the earlier 
plans. However, we are delighted with the way that 
H2O has responded in addressing our concerns. We 
feel the design of the new buildings is sympathetic to 
the listed visitor centre and toll house and fully support 
the latest plans." 
The planning application will go before West 
Berkshire Council in early 2011. 

Boatyard remains open 

Throughout the development the existing boatyard will 
remain open, with Aiden Johnson-Hugill telling us: 
"The development in no way affects the boat hire, 
chandlery and repair business at Aldermaston, no 
wharf side facilities have been affected by the 
proposals. In fact we hope that more people will be 
able to come and enjoy the waterway and its facilities 
as a result of the development here." 

www.narrowboatworld.com 6 December 2010 

Aldermaston Wharf to go 

www.narrowboatworld.com
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SCS Christmas/New Year Lunch 

Maureen Greenham says that the Christmas/New Year lunch, which is to be held at The Blue Hayes on Saturday 15 January, is now 
fully booked. Any queries, please contact Maureen as soon as possible either by telephone 02380 406951 or email 
maureen.greenham@talktalk.net 

Autumn Mornings 

‘Heritage Heroes’ 
Wey & Arun Canal Trust volunteers were thanked on 8 December 
in the splendour of the Banqueting House, Whitehall, London. 
The Trust had gained a runner's up award for the volunteer work 
involved in getting the canal under the High Street at Loxwood, 
West Sussex, after 130 years of the route being blocked by a 
causeway. 
The 'Heritage Heroes' certificate was presented by Loyd Grossman 
OBE, the Chairman of The Heritage Alliance. The presentation 
was followed by a speech by Jeremy Hunt MP, the Secretary of 
State for Culture, Olympics, Media and Sport. He paid tribute to 
the canal volunteers who are working on a project which few, if 
any, will see completed in their lifetimes. 

 The work to get under the High Street took several years and cost 
£1.9 million, all raised independently from central or local 
government money. As the road could not be raised, the Trust had 
had to lower the canal by 2m (approx 6ft) for a distance of 400m 
(over 400 yards). This had involved the major reconstruction of a 
lock at Brewhurst, the removal of 18,000 m3 of clay, the 
construction of a bridge tunnel and the building from scratch of a 
new lock at Loxwood. Many of the volunteers during those years 
were Trust members, but a great number came from visiting 
Waterway Recovery Groups. 
The canal at this section was re-opened to boat traffic in April 
2009. 

Wey & Arun Canal Trust Press Release 12 December 2010 

The view from the stern of Stanton on 
the Oxford Canal south of Hawkesbury 
Junction one misty morning in October 

2010. 
Photo: © Laura Sturrock 

On a sunny, misty, frosty Sunday 
morning in October the four boats 

Dove, Victoria, Stanton and Renfrew 
prepare to depart. 

The boats had moored overnight in 
Braunston after the 2010 Jam ’Ole 
Run. The frost was hard enough to 
ensure that all ropes were frozen 

solid. 
Photo: © Angela Rose 

mailto:maureen.greenham@talktalk.net
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Thu 6 Jan 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Members’ Photographic Evening. Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, 
Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184).  

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Sat 15 Jan 2011 Southampton CS SCS Christmas/New Year Lunch will be held at The Blue Hayes. Please 
see page 2 

Maureen Greenham: 02380 406951 
Email: maureen.greenham@talktalk.net 

Sun 16 Jan 2011 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk - Combe Down and the Railway Tunnels (3 miles and hilly). Meet: 
Bear Flat at junction of Wellsway with Bloomfield Road, Bath, BA2 2AA. 
(ST745637) 

Mike Chapman 01225 426948 Email: 
mike@chapman76.fsnet.co.uk  

Wed 19 Jan 2011 
8.00pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

Liam D'Arcy Brown - “The Grand Canal of China.” Liam will present an 
illustrated talk on the fabric and history of the canal and people who live 
and work upon it. Parish Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Station Road, 
Chobham, Surrey, GU24 8AZ. (SU974615). 

David Millett: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com Web: 
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk 

Thu 20 Jan 2011 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

"I didn't know Australia had any canals" is a response most members of 
the Australian Canal Society get. Martin Smith from the ACS will give a 
brief account of Australian's canal/waterway history. The Green Dragon, 
Old Road, Alderbury, Salisbury, SP5 3AR (SU182274). 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Thu 20 Jan 2011 
7.30pm 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

“The Archaeology of Combe Hay” by Richard Hignett. Radstock Working 
Mens' Club, Radstock, BA3 3PR. (ST688547) 

Patrick Moss: 07736 859882 Email: 
lazydaysafloat@yahoo.co.uk 

Tue 25 Jan 2011 
7.30pm 

Hampshire & IoW 
Wildlife Trust 

Evening Talk - 'The Itchen Navigation on your doorstep.' Progressive Club, 
170 Twyford Rd, Allbrook SO50 4HR. (SU457202) 

Polly Whyte: 01489 774413 Email: 
PollyW@hwt.org.uk 

Wed 26 Jan 2011 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

“K&A Reminiscences” by Bill Fisher. Stone Building, Newbury Wharf, 
RG14 5AS. (SU473672) 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net 

Fri 28 Jan 2011 
7.30 for 8.00 pm  

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

“The Museum of Berkshire Aviation, Woodley” with Jean and Ken 
Fostekew. All Saints Hall, Downshire Square, Reading, RG1 6NP. 
(SU705729) Donation at the door of £2.50 for room hire and tea/coffee. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Thu 3 Feb 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Alan & Jane Inder’s presentation on the “Talyllyn Railway”. Chilworth 
Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184).  

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Wed 16 Feb 2011 
8.00pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

Roger Squires - “The Suez Canal - Past and Present.” Roger will tell us 
about a recent cruise through the Canal and also about the canal’s 
history. Parish Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Station Road, Chobham, 
Surrey, GU24 8AZ. (SU974615). 

David Millett: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com Web: 
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk 

Thu 17 Feb 2011 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

Mike Lee (Hon Engineer of the K&A Trust) will talk about the concept and 
construction of the K&A Canal and how it came into existence, including 
the decline and restoration of the Caen Hill flight. The Green Dragon, Old 
Road, Alderbury, Salisbury, SP5 3AR (SU182274). 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Wed 23 Feb 2011 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

“Crossing Germany from West to East” by Ron and Myra Glover. Stone 
Building, Newbury Wharf, RG14 5AS. (SU473672) 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net 

Fri 25 Feb 2011 
7.30 for 8.00 pm  

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

“Malta” – Ian Clay & Peter Drew-Clifton. All Saints Hall, Downshire 
Square, Reading, RG1 6NP. (SU705729) Donation at the door of £2.50 
to cover room hire and tea / coffee. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Thu 3 Mar 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS “Horsham to Littlehampton in 100 years” with Tony Pratt, including a 
short update on the Wey &Arun Canal Trust progress. Chilworth Parish 
Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184).  

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Wed 16 Mar 2011 
8.00pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

“The Hidden Avon” with Roger Clay from the Stratford and Warwick Trust, 
will talk about the River Avon above Stratford-upon-Avon up to Warwick 
and the proposed restoration scheme. Parish Pavilion, Recreation 
Ground, Station Road, Chobham, Surrey, GU24 8AZ. (SU974615). 

David Millett: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com Web: 
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk 

Wed 23 Mar 2011 
10.30am 

Hampshire & IoW 
Wildlife Trust 

Guided Walk - Mansbridge. 10.30am - 12 noon. Meet at White Swan 
Pub, Mansbridge Road, West End, Southampton, SO18 3HW (on the 
A27, SU449156) for a stroll around the Navigation and Itchen Valley. 

Polly Whyte: 01489 774413 Email: 
PollyW@hwt.org.uk 

Fri 25 Mar 2011 
7.30 for 8.00pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

Details not to hand. All Saints Hall, Downshire Square, Reading, RG1 
6NP. (SU705729) Donation at the door of £2.50 to cover room hire and 
tea / coffee. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Wed 30 Mar 2011 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

Details not to hand. Stone Building, Newbury Wharf, RG14 5AS. 
(SU473672) 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net 

Thu 7 Apr 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Annual Inter-Society Waterways Quiz (postponed from last December). 
Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 
Questions set by Salisbury IWA. 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

    
Sun 16 Jan, 20 
Feb; 20 Mar 2011 
1.00pm 

Friends of Purton Guided tours through the remains of the Purton Hulks led by Paul 
Barnett. Tour fee £3.50 per person. Approx 2 hours weather permitting.  
Meet Purton Lower Bridge, Gloucester & Sharpness Canal (SO692044). 

Paul Barnett: 07833 143231 Email: 
barnadillo@aol.com Web: 
www.friendsofpurton.org.uk 

5 Jan to 4 Feb 
2011 

Hampshire & IoW 
Wildlife Trust 

'Threading through the landscape'. Look at artwork from the Itchen 
Navigation Arts Project following a trail of discovery round the Winchester 
Discovery Centre, Jewry Street, Winchester SO23 8SB (SU480297). 

Polly Whyte: 01489 774413 Email: 
PollyW@hwt.org.uk 

Thu 17 Mar 2011 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

“Why Archives?” Elaine Kirby is an archive administrator at the K&A Trust 
museum at Devizes. She will explain the job of an archivist. We will see 
old photographs and documents relating to the K&A. The Green Dragon, 
Old Road, Alderbury, Salisbury, SP5 3AR (SU182274). 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Time Organiser Details Contact  

The following is a list of waterway events taking place within 
approximately 50 miles of Southampton. Whilst every effort is made to 
ensure the correctness of this information, please check with the listed 
contact who will be glad to confirm and supply further details. 

Recently, OS grid references and/or postcodes have been added (where 
known but not guaranteed) to aid location of the event. 
If YOU know of an event taking place that should be in this list then 
please contact the editor. 

Waterways Diary 
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President: 
Brian Evans. 

Chairman: 
Alan Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. Tel: 
02380 632558 (day) 02380 675312 (eve)  
Email: info@apas-engineering.com 

Vice-Chairman: 
Paul Herbert. Tel: 02380 262365. Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Secretary: 
Angela Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. 
Tel: 02380 632558 (day) 02380 675312 (eve)  
Email: info@apas-engineering.com 

Society Website: 
http://www.sotoncs.org.uk 

Treasurer & Membership Secretary 
Gill Herbert, 25 Rosemoor Grove, Chandler’s Ford, Hampshire, 
SO53 1TB. Tel: 02380 262365. Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Committee: 
Maureen Greenham, David Townley-Jones 

Newsletter Editor & Webmaster: 
Peter Oates, 39 Church Street, Nether Heyford, 
Northamptonshire, NN7 3LH. Tel: 01327 341798.  
Email: scs@whitenap.plus.com 

Meetings: 
Normally 1st Thursday each month at 7.45pm. (See Waterways 
Diary.) Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
OS Grid Ref: SU410184. 

SOUTHAMPTON CANAL SOCIET Y 
Established 1967 

The objectives of the Society are to foster interest in canals and inland waterways, to assist in their preservation, restoration and 
development, and to give practical help on waterway projects. 

Government slash waterways grant 
IT HAS been announced today (Monday 20th December) that the 
government will cut waterways funding by 19%. 
It was announced this afternoon by Defra that its grant to British 
Waterways will be reduced for 2011/12 by £9.8 millions to £41.5 
millions, a reduction of 19% of the baseline grant of £51.3 
millions. 

Effective cut of 12% 

Given that Government funding makes up approximately half of 
the net spend on the waterways, this will translate into an effective 
cut of resource available of about 12% in 2011/12. 
The settlement represents the last annual grant to British 
Waterways in England and Wales before a longer term contract 
comes into place in April 2012 when the canals, rivers and docks in 
its care are expected to be transferred into a new charity. 

£39 millions in future 

Defra has also announced indicative funding from 2012/13 to 
2014/15 will be an annual £39m, with a long-term commitment 

that a funding contract running up to at least 2022/23 will not fall 
below this level. 
British Waterways' Chairman, Tony Hales, commented: 
"In the current climate it would be unrealistic to expect British 
Waterways to be exempt from cuts in public spending, and we will 
have to make difficult decisions to ensure the continued 
maintenance of the historic canals and rivers in our care. 
"The Government's commitment to the first ever long-term public 
funding settlement for the waterways is, however, a good step 
forward and I have been heartened by ministers' continued 
commitment to this ‘Big Society' flagship." 
Tony Hales went on to say that security of funding is fundamental 
to achieving the government's objective of establishing a new 
‘national trust' for the waterways, and though he had hoped for a 
larger settlement, he believes BW is one step closer to turning the 
long-held vision of a waterways charity into reality. 

www.narrowboatworld.com 20 December 2010 

Not such a Happy New Year 
IT WILL not be such an Happy New Year for British Waterways 
staff as an estimated 230 could be made redundant following its 
announcement that it may slash staff resources by 12% in 
2011/2012. The announcement follows the Defra publication of 
allocations (grants) to 13 arm's length bodies including BW. 

Defra allocation 

Defra says that BW have been allocated £48.0m grant this year 
which will be cut by £6.5m to £41.5m in 2011/12. However, in a 
Press Release, BW did not use the Defra figure for this year 
(£48.0m) but a higher figure of £51.3m stating that the cut was 
almost £10m (rather than £6.5). 
On the subject of longer term funding BW stated, 'Defra had also 
announced indicative funding from 2012/13 to 2014/15 will be an 
annual £39m, with a long-term commitment that a funding contract 
running up to at least 2022/23 will not fall below this level'. 
Whilst Defra have certainly announced indicative funding for 
2012/13 to 2014/15, no record can be found of an announcement 
concerning a long term funding contract. 
Wishful thinking perhaps! 

The cuts 

It is not known where the job cuts will fall, but it is expected that 

core maintenance staff will bear the brunt as they represent over 
two thirds of the workforce. 
Head Office will not be immune, however, and advantage will be 
taken of the closure of its Watford  headquarters to shed staff. Cost 
savings may be in the region of £6.5m pa, the amount by which 
grant has been cut. 
BW also estimate that volunteering cost-saving contribution will 
ramp up to £5m pa over the first ten years of the charity's life. 

Challenges 

Directors are now faced with the challenge of convincing both 
workforce and public that staff will not be sacked simply to be 
replaced by volunteer labour. 
They will also have to explain what happened to the £10m pa 
savings that should have been made following last year's 
reorganisation. 
Finally they have the uphill task of convincing staff why £2.5m per 
year cannot be saved simply by aligning directors' remuneration 
with that of the National Trust. 
That, in itself, would safeguard 100 jobs! 

Allan Richards, www.narrowboatworld.com 28 December 2010 
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